复旦大学

Dear Professor Kalmar:

First of all, allow us to give our best regards to you and Mrs. Kalmar.

How delighted we were to get a letter from you! Our hearts swelled with gratefulness for your kind greetings. We are indeed missing you considerably. As often as not, we think of the great enthusiasm manifested in the one month of your teaching in Shanghai, a teaching which succeeded in furnishing us with a treat deal of knowledge. In particular, we cannot help being touched by the indefatigable, zealous, industrious spirit displayed in the course of teaching. Allow us to express our thanks again.

We have departed from each other for months, separated by thousands of miles of mountains and seas, nevertheless the friendship between you and us as teacher and students is ever growing with each passing day, because we are living in the family of communism, we have the common ideal and as a result, we share the same language and feelings. We are so proud of the ever-growing, steadfast friendship between Hungary and China. Recently we have, with great satisfaction, read of the treat achievement at Pingpong ball match made by the athletes of your country and ours at the World Pingpong Ball Contrast. Let us rejoice over our common victory.

Our new term began on Feb. 15. All of us have been since cordially teaching and doing research work. Your article sent to Comrade Chen Ho-wang has been received. Thank you ever so much.

Here are enclosed two photos to you. You must be very busy. We hope you will often write to us so that we can still receive instructions from you.

Our best regards to you!

The whole faculty members of calculating math. teaching group. Depart. of Math., Furtan Univ. Junes 20.